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F a l c o n  F i e l d  A i r p o r t  –  L e a s e  P a y m e n t s   

 

OBJ ECT I VES  

The objective of this follow-up review was to determine whether Falcon Field effectively implemented the 
action plan based on the recommendation from the February 2022 Lease Payments audit report.  
 

BA CK G R OUND 

On February 22, 2022, we issued a report on our audit of Falcon Field’s lease payments. The objective of 
the audit was to determine whether effective controls were in place to ensure revenues were accurately 
calculated, recorded and collected; to prevent or detect errors, fraud, waste, or abuse; and to ensure 
compliance with policies, statutes, and other applicable requirements. The audit report included one 
recommendation to improve controls over reconciling and monitoring its lease revenue to ensure 
compliance with the City’s cash handling policies. The department agreed with the recommendation and 
developed an action plan to implement the recommended change.  

CON CL US ION 

The recommendation has been implemented and is summarized in the following table: 

Recommendations Status 

1-1:  Develop and implement written policies and procedures for 
reconciling its lease revenue, including: 

o Performing monthly cash activity reconciliations for its city-
owned property rentals and its land (ground) leases. 

o Reviewing payment data reports for credit card payments 
processed online or through Business Services (Customer 
Service).  

o Retaining documentation of its monthly cash activity 
reconciliations in accordance with department and city 
record retention requirements.  

o Periodically reviewing the monthly cash activity 
reconciliations for accuracy and completeness as well as to 
ensure that the reconciliations are properly supported.   

 

 



 

 

 

The City Auditor’s office provides audit, consulting, and investigative 

services to identify and minimize risk, maximize efficiencies, improve 

internal controls, and strengthen accountability to Mesa’s citizens. We 

serve as an independent resource to City Management and the City 

Council, to provide them with timely, accurate, and objective information, 

assurances, and recommendations pertaining to City of Mesa programs 

and activities. 
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Copies of our audit reports are available at: 
https://www.mesaaz.gov/government/city-auditor/audits 




